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21. We all intend to take a full part in the initiative of the 
European community for the establishment of a European Energy 
Charter on the basis of equal rights and obligations of 
signatory countries. The aim is to promote free and 
undistorted energy trade, to enhance security of supply, to 
protect the environment and to assist economic reform in 
Central and East European countries and the soviet Union, 
especially by creating an open, non -discriminatory regime for 
commercial energy investment. 

Central and Eastern rurope 

22. We salute the courage and determination of the countries 
of Central and Eastern Europe in building democracy and moving 
to market economies, despite formidable obstacles. We welcome 
the  spread of political and economic reform throughout the 
region. These changes are of great historical importance. 
Bulgaria and Romania are now following the pioneering advances 
of Poland, Hungary and CzechoslOvakia. Albania is emerging 
from its long isolation. 

23. Recognising that succassful reform depends principally on 
the continuing efforts of the countries concerned, we renew our 
own firm commitment to support their reform efforts, to forge 
closer ties with them and to encourage their integration into 
the international economic system. Regional initiatives 
reinforce our ability to co-operate. 

. -24: All the Central and-East European countries eiàépt Albania 
are now members of the International Monetary Fund (IMF) and 
the World Bank. We welcome the steps being taken by those 
countries that are implementing IMF-supported programmes of 
macro-economic stabilisation. It is crucial that these 
programmes are complemented by structural reforms, such as 
privatising and restructuring state-owned enterprises, 
increasing competition and strengthening property rights. We 
welcome the establishment of the European Bank for 
Reconstruction and Development (EBRD), which has a mandate to 
foster the transition to open, markat -oriented economies and to 
promote private initiative in Central and East European 
countries committed to democracy. 

25. A favourable environment for private investment, both 
foreign and domestic, is crucial for sustained growth and for 
avoiding dependence on external assistance  from  governments. 
In this respect, techniCiil assistance from our private sectors 
and governments, the European community and international 
institutions should concentrate on helping this essential 
market-based transformation. In this context, we emphasise the 
importance of integrating environmental considerations into the 
economic restructuring process in Central and Eastern Europe. 

26. Expanding markets for their ,  exports are vital for the 
Central and East European countries. We welcome the 


